
Mary A. Miller, PE
PO Box 864

Sitka, Alaska 99835
(907) 738-9305

May 29, 2017

City and Borough of Sitka Assembly
c/o Human Resources

100 Lincoln Street, Room 300,
Sitka, AK 99835.

Dear Sitka Assembly:

I believe I am eminently qualified to serve as the Interim Sitka Municipal Administrator. I offer
to you the skills and abilities to manage the City and staff through this transition period until
such time as you find a permanent Municipal Administrator. I can provide a steady management
continuum through this transition, with prior experience serving in various capacities as an
"Acting or Interim" manager. Most significantly, I was Acting Regional Engineer for the Alaska
Region of the US Forest Service in Juneau for nearly a year, an assignment for which I received
a performance award for successfully overseeing over $75 million in projects and supervising
over 40 employees mostly in SE Alaska. I also served as the Acting National Transportation
Development Engineer for the USES, in Washington DC on a 90 day interim assignment.

I am a lifelong Sitkan. I was bom and raised in Sitka, and am a product of the Sitka School
System. I left for over 25 years to pursue my education and professional career and eventually
returned permanently to be closer to my family and aging parents. I hold both a bachelor's
degree in Civil Engineering from the University of Alaska Fairbanks, and an Executive MBA
from the University of Washington. I have been a licensed registered civil engineer in Alaska
(CE 7891) for nearly 30 years.

I previously have worked for an Alaska municipal government, the North Slope Borough, for
approximately 5 years doing all manner of Capital Improvement projects, from developing water
and wastewater systems to airport master planning. In this assignment, I was heavily involved in
project and contract scoping, A&E consultant selections, fee negotiations and contract
management.

If selected as Sitka City Interim Administrator my approach would be to maintain a transparent
and stable workman-like government, recognizing that the course set by former Administrator
Mark Gorman can and should largely be carried forward with only minor course corrections
during the 4 month window until a new permanent administrator arrives. There will, of course,
need to be decisions made in the routine day to day operations of government and constant focus
to alert to any financial management issues. Also, certain other non-routine decisions that cannot
wait will need to be addressed. In those cases I will seek the advice of the relevant department
heads, advisory committee or members of the constituency, and make the best decision for my




















